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NC Balance of State Continuum of Care

Neuse Regional Meeting

January 10, 2018
Present:  Janice Sauls, Salvation Army; Jacqueline Caron, Salvation Army RRH; Wendy Bryant, Salvation Army RRH/Shelter; Judith Melly, Hope Station; Shannon Leidy, Salvation Army Wilson; Candice Rountree, Wilson County DSS; Lori Walston, WCDSS; Shana Baum, Hope Station; Tamey Knight, Volunteers of America; Jonathan Rogers, Volunteers of America; Ashley Horne, 4 Day Movement; Don DJ Coles, 4 Day Movement; Zachary Branch, NC Works; Leigh Ann Hardee, U Care; Nicole Purdy, NCCEH; Ehren Dohler, NCCEH; Kim Stevens, CRS; Anna Jernigan, Neuse Enterprises; Timothy Rogers, Wilson Housing Authority; Yolanda Taylor, Legal Aid; Victor Kosinski, NC Works; Michelle Gooding, Eastpointe; Mary Mallory, Wilson County DSS; Linda Walling, Hope Station; LaTasha McNair, Eastpointe
Phone:  Sue Proctor, SAFE in Lenoir Co. /Friends of the Homeless; Christina Miller, Vidant Duplin Hospital Latina James, Family Endeavors; Laura Haygood, Family Endeavor

LaTasha welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made.  Welcome to Ehren and Nicole from NCCEH.  They will be providing a coordinated assessment training after our meeting.  
Lunch was provided by partners in Wilson County, thanks very much!  

Minutes from the November 2017 Regional meeting were reviewed and approved.  
Regional Committee Goals


2018 Leadership


Regional Lead – LaTasha McNair


Coordinated Assessment Lead – Timothy Rogers


Webmaster – Candice Rountree


Funding Committee – Mary Mallory, Deniece Cole


PIT – Thomas Rice

Overview/Expectations and Focus

We discussed what has been working with our Neuse Regional meetings.  Feedback included:  we like the lunches, the networking is helpful, and we think next year will be even better.  A survey was sent to 91 respondents in our region and we received 10 responses.  

What should be happening at quarterly meetings?


Determining who needs help and managing resources to help homeless


Report from grantees with honest feedback


Sharing information from monitoring visits

Ehren asked if all ESG funding was received.  It would be beneficial to have more consultation from all BOS partners.

Coordinated Assessment Update

We need a greater understanding of who we are all serving.  Tim volunteered to compile a Region 10 resource list.

Tim Rogers is our Coordinated Assessment Lead and he will be compiling quarterly data.  There is a mandatory Coordinated Assessment training for all programs that receive grant funding today after our regional meeting. The information for this quarter is due January 15.
Funding Committee Update

No updates at this time

ESG Program Update
Report from Hope Station:  They did well on their monitoring visit.  They served 82 RRH households and 163 individuals, 19 Prevention individuals and 6 households, and 137 in shelter.

Mary shared that Chris Battle is in the ESG state office and he has former experience as a grantee.  DSS has a lot of internal processes that served them well as the fiscal sponsor of ESG.

Salvation Army – spent all their funding and are waiting on October/November reimbursement.  They provided 12,000 meals, 190 people in shelter.  

Concern shared that some people that are being assisted with housing and becoming homeless again.  A question was raised about how long to work with the individual/family by providing financial support.  Each circumstance is different.

Hurricane Matthew has impacted rental costs. 

U Care – They will spend between 90- 100% of funding

SAFE – serviced 28 families, 50 people, they are hoping to work with Hope Station to serve Greene County residents, of those assisted, 80% are still housed

Friends of the Homeless – They are in a transition period.

Veterans Plan

Latina and Laura asked that folks provide names to Family Endeavors, The HMIS information sharing agreement is out for signature. 

2018 PIT Count

The 2018 PIT count will be January 31.  Thomas Rice is the regional lead.  Deniece Cole and Sherrie Stokes are working with him.  Each county has a lead.  Wilson County will do a street count with local law enforcement and a service count at the soup kitchen.  We have bags with winter and hygiene items to share.  We are changing the time we do the count to earlier in the evening.  Greene County, Sue reports there are 14 trained volunteers doing a street count.  Lenoir, there will be a service count at the shelter and soup kitchen and they have gift cards to restaurants to share. 

Lee Ann – Sampson County, They will be doing 2 service counts and soup kitchen and food pantry and they are recruiting volunteers for the street count

Duplin – Deniece will be leading a service count

Wayne – there will be a service and street count, law enforcement is helping, they have hygiene kits and will be serving food.
2018 Meeting Schedule
April 11, Duplin County

September 12, Wayne

November 14, Lenoir

Agency Updates
Hope Station, working on a new family shelter.  In the cold weather recently, they have spent $1,000 on hotel rooms, have provided train tickets for some, and have helped others with transitional housing

Salvation Army – served over 800 individuals at Christmas

WCDSS – Low Income Energy Assistance Program, the funds have been exhausted, there are some CIP funds, and there will be major reconstruction at WCDSS from February – June 2018.  Wilson County Commissioners will be hosting an opioid community forum on April 19th from 10:00 – 2:00.  
Lenoir – NC Works have been finding some homeless in tent cities in Wayne/Lenoir County

Wilson Housing Authority – they are waiting to see if they will receive the CoC grant, they have rebuilt some units damaged by the hurricane

4 Day Movement – they have a high volume of calls, they need a shelter in Wayne County

Eastpointe – there are Shelter plus Care units available 

Meeting adjourned
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